
Agenda Report 

I DATE: November 21,2005 

TO: CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO PURCHASE A CRANE FOR THE WATER 
AND POWER DEPARTMENT 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

I) Accept the bid dated August 30, 2005 from Carde Pacific Corporation 
in response to specifications for one 8.5 ton Carydeck crane, model 
3330FL manufactured by Shuttlelift, and 

II) Authorize the Purchasing Administrator to issue a purchase order 
contract to Carde Pacific Corporation in an amount not to exceed 
$1 20,000.00. 

BACKGROUND: 

Pasadena Water and Power (PWP) Warehouse currently has one crane to perform 
field work for the Power Underground Operations. This crane is used to lift and put 
in place transformers and/or switches as requested by the Power Crew Staff. The 
crane was manufactured by Drott in 1985 and has exceeded its useful life of about 
15 years. 

Due to the age of the crane, the parts are not readily available in the market and 
therefore it takes longer to get the crane fixed when it breaks down. This has 
resulted in PWP having to lease another crane from equipment rental companies 
whenever the Drott crane is out of service waiting for repair parts. From October 
2001 to September 2005, Water and Power spent over $6,818.12 on crane rentals 
and expended $47,651.70 for various repairs on the Drott crane. These repairs 
were performed by California Forklift Company as detailed in the attached 
invoices. In addition, due to wear and tear on the crane over time, key moving 
components may be out of their allowable tolerance specification. This creates a 
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major safety concern that may cause an unsafe condition in the field when the 
crane is being utilized. 

The new crane, which has a combination gasolinelpropane unit, is cleaner than the 
Drott crane and will allow PWP to meet upcoming City standards related to the 
Clean Air Act. Carde Pacific Corporation was the only company that furnished a 
formal bid response for a new 8.5 ton Carrydeck crane, model 3330FL 
manufactured by Shuttlelift, at the bid opening of August 31, 2005. The bid 
complies in all respects with City requirement; consequently staff recommends that 
the City Council award a purchase order contract to Carde Pacific Corporation for 
an amount not to exceed $120,000. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

This request was included in the FY2005 operating budget and sufficient funds 
were carried over in the Power Capital Account, 8504-411-833400 ($78,000.00 - 
65%) and the Water Capital Account, 8504-412-833400 ($42,000.00 - 35%). 

Respectfully submitte 

City Manager 

Prepared by: 

Tony ~ ~ u f i e  
  ate rials and Warehouse Manager 
Pasadena Water and Power 

Approved by: 

Phyllis E. Currie 
General Manager 
Pasadena Water and Power 






















































